
11th September 2020 

 
 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for your support this week. It has been tricky as the ‘start of school’ cold has arrived and lots of 

the children have caught it! We thought it would be good to put a few frequently asked questions together for you to 

support your decision making and give clarity.  (Green Box below)  

The children’s behaviour has been exemplary since their return and the staff found it difficult to choose their Rockstars 

this week as so many deserved it! Long may this continue! 

Thank you for returning your school reading books. If you still have some at home then please give them to a member 

of staff at the gate.  

It is Roald Dahl Day On Sunday. It would be lovely to hear if the children have watched, listened to or read some of his 

wonderful stories. We will be listening to some of them in school during the week to help celebrate his imaginative 

writing!  

     

  Knypersley Rocks! 

This week’s Knypersley Rockstars are….. 

 Busy Bees  Elliott Kay  
 Creative Caterpillars Tiffany Fern 
 Class 2   Pippa Hepworth   
 Class 3   Ellie Beeston  
 Class 4   Samuel Hine 
 Class 5   Amelia Dawson & Tailah-Beau Dawson
 Class 6   Kai Pryor 
 Class 7   William Roberts  
 Class 8   Vinny Perks  
 Class 9   Chloe Baker 

 
For having a positive attitude to starting school  

 
Thank you so much for making Knypersley the best place to be!  

What is the concern What to do When to return to 
school 

My child has symptoms of 
coronavirus 

 new continuous cough 
 fever/high           

temperature of 37.8 

or above 
 loss of, or change in, 

sense of smell or taste 

Do not come into school 
Contact school each day 

with an update 
You must arrange a test. 
Inform school about the test 

result 

If the test result comes 
back negative 
  
For a positive test, see 
below. 

My child has a positive corona-
virus test 

Do not come to school 
Inform school each day 
Self-isolate for a minimum 

of 10 days 

After 10 days if they feel 
better. 
 If pupils have loss of 
taste or smell, they can 
return after 10 days 
if they feel well enough 

Someone in my household has 
symptoms of coronavirus 

Do not come into school. 
The person who is unwell 

must get a test. 
Inform school of the result 

and keep in contact 
with school each day 

Only return to school if 
the test comes back 
negative. 
  
For a positive test, see 
below. 

Someone in my household has 
had a positive coronavirus test 

Do not come into school. 
Self-isolate for 14 days 
Contact school each day 

After 14 days 

NHS track and trace identify my 
child as being in contact with 
someone with coronavirus 

Do not come into school 
Self-isolate for 14 days 
Contact school each day 

After 14 days 

My child has travelled abroad 
and has been told to quarantine 

Do not come into school 
Contact school daily 
Self-isolate for 14 days 

After 14 days 

Please check our website and    
twitter for more news, 
dates and updates 
through the week at  

@KnypersleyFirst or 
www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

We start week 3 of the school 
dinner menu next week. 

Kidz Zone 

Please remember that Kidz Zone 

places now have to be booked in 

advance. Please do this by emailing  

KidzZone@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk 

 

There is also a new phone number for Kidz 

Zone. This number can only be answered     

during Kidz Zone hours as staff are in class  

during the day.  07442 134642 

Data Collection Forms/Free School 
Meals and Medical Forms 

Your child has brought home with them the 
above forms to be completed, signed and    
returned back to your child’s class teacher.   

These are important documents and so need to 
be returned to school as soon as possible.  Any 
questions, please contact your child's class 
teacher. Activation letters for Parentpay for 
our new children will be issued next week. 

Data Collection Form to be fully completed 

Medical Form to be fully completed along with 
any health and medical information we need to 
be made aware of.  

Free School Meals Form. If you feel your child 
is entitled to low income free school meals, 
please return your child’s class teacher. 


